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Homedale High School 

Casey Grove & Dan Holtry, Athletic Director 

203 East Idaho Ave 

Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove & Dan Holtry, Athletic Directors 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: 11/1/2015 

Re: Athletic Director Report November, 2014 

Homedale Board of Trustees,  

Two out of three fall sports are complete and Football is still alive into the second round of the state 
playoffs.  Winter sports are here as girls’ basketball got going November 2

rd
 with boys’ basketball and 

wrestling just around the corner.  

Volleyball Update-  
 
Volleyball ended the season as the number 5 team in the SRV.  They lost their first round matchup at 
the district tournament to the eventual district champs, Weiser.  Their second match was a close match 
all the way, but eventually losing to Fruitland.  The varsity team battled to the very last point. The JV 
team lost to Emmett in the District Championship game and the Frosh/Soph team won their District 
Tournament.   
 
We have an immense amount of talent in the freshman and sophomore class.  Diana implemented 
club volleyball this past year, which is the first time a Homedale Volleyball coach has made that 
available in my seven years at Homedale.  Hopefully these girls keep bettering themselves in the off 
season, by doing what all other successful programs have been doing for several years, which is 
playing club volleyball. 
 
Football Update-  
 
Football finished the regular season on a two game win streak which left the varsity at 7-1 and 4-1 in 
SRV play.  With the win over Kimberly this past weekend the Varsity extended its win streak to 3 
games and overall record to 8-1.  JV finished the season with a record of 3-4, finishing on a two game 
winning streak. 
 
The Varsity will be hosting a quarter final game in which they will play Parma.  The game will be Friday, 
November 6

th
 at 7:00pm in Homedale.   

 
Cross Country Update-  
 
State Cross Country was this past weekend.  Nash and Lainey Johnson were the only two 
runners from Homedale to qualify for the state meet.  Lainey came into the race ranked as the 
44

th
 best girl and finished 31

st
.  The boys got to race in a rain storm so everyone’s times were 

much slower.  Nash came in ranked 83
rd

 and finished 69
th
.  Heidi had an excellent year once 

again getting kids to come out for Cross Country.  Cross Country continues to be an excellent 
opportunity for those kids not participating in Football or Volleyball. 
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Winter Sports- 
 
Girls Basketball- First Practice date is November 2

rd
. 

  
Boys Basketball- First Practice date is November 13

th
. 

 
   Wrestling- Frist Practice date is November 16

th
.   

 
  Financials- (See Attached) 


